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Summer Camp & PreK Graduations

Following the successful PreK Graduation themed “Oh the Places You’ll Go” for over 60 children in the four Day Nursery 
of Abilene centers, its summer camp launched!  This summer’s camp theme is “Hello Summer”.  In spite of it being one 

of the hottest summers on record, the children have loved going about the City on excursions to learn and explore some 
of their favorite stops including those related to reading,  arts and culture. They participated in the 10th Children’s Arts and 
Literature Festival (CALF)  as well as numerous other adventures!  When at the centers all ages of children enjoyed a cool 
passport activity doing multicultural activities from around the world and a patriotic celebration.  Their favored “splash days” 
are loved by all ages of children and helps keep them cool and having fun!  

A Message from Cynthia Pearson
PRESIDENT / CEO

Thirty years ago, the Day Nursery of Abilene, Cedar Street Center was barely out of the “dream stage” and under 
construction.  After many years of planning, preparing, surveying and raising money, the Day Nursery of Abilene Board of 

Directors launched its first capital campaign to build a dream center, a collection and culmination of ideas for more than 20 
years by its founding Executive Director, Bea Ganson.  The center was also a dream for downtown development to serve those 
working in downtown businesses.  After a survey was done in the late 1980s by a student lead 
group at ACU substantiating the need for a downtown child care center, the dream unfolded 
and a $1.4M campaign began.  The center was state of the art then with some very special 
features.  One of the greatest things about the center is that Mrs. Julia Jones Matthews who 
issued the lead gift from the then “anonymous” Dodge Jones Foundation, could look out 
her office window from the First Financial Bank Building and see the children playing on the 
playground.  What a joy it was to hear that!  Rick Weatherl was the architect and Rose Builders 
the contractor of this first, Day Nursery of Abilene center built from the ground up!



Fast forward 30 years, after hundreds of 
thousands of children have come through its 

doors, it is getting some updates primarily on 
the inside. Parkhill is leading as architect (one of 
them worked on the original project 30 years ago) 
and Collier Construction is the contractor.  And 
the funds used for the remodel are the result of 
the continued legacy of Mrs. Matthews!  Its again 
because of her generosity, love for her community 
and for children that we are able to carry on and 
do this important work through the endowment 
fund she bestowed upon the Day Nursery of 
Abilene as she did with other great organizations 
in our City.  The earnings from this endowment 
fund established years ago and held in the wise 
hands of the Community Foundation of Abilene 
are being used to fund this remodel.  

Thank you to the 
past and present 

leadership of the Day 
Nursery Board and 
to the many donors, 
benefactors who 
believe in and support 
the mission of our 
critically important 
agency to provide 
child care for working 
families in Abilene! 

Splish Splash and Stayin’ Cool

4th of July Celebrations

Center Highlights
Summer Camp - “Hello Summer!”

CALF 	 International Mud Day    

Cedar Remodel 	 Father’s Day

A Message from
Cynthia Pearson (cont.)
PRESIDENT / CEO

Program Highlights

Child Care is “key” Child Care is “key” 
to the to the economyeconomy 
was Day Nursery’s Abilene 
Gives 2022 theme.  It was a 
great success thanks to the 
244 donors who contributed 
close to $35,000 helping Day 
Nursery exceed its goal by 
nearly 20%! Day Nursery’s board members launched their own 
Peer to Peer (P2P) fundraisers, raising nearly 1/3 of the total goal!  
Day Nursery earned the prize for “Best Video” the effort which 
was led by board member, Mari Cockerell and featured other 
board members and their businesses, Andrea Harden, Tyser 
Robertson and Rolando Rodriquez. 

Before

After



STAFF
HIGHLIGHTS

MAKING A DIFFERENCE...
ONE CHILD AT A TIME!

Generosity of our donors, Apr. 2022 - Jun. 2022
(as of print deadline)

3rd Street Printing
Abilene Teachers Federal Credit Union
AEP Texas
Megan and Jake Allred
Amazon Smile Foundation
Bethany Ashlock
Arrow Ford
Sue and Jim Barr
The Beairds
Ben E. Keith
Gay Beitscher
Staci and RJ Benavides
Darrin Black & Kim Walker & Pennye Lane Properties
Mittie Blackburn
Bonnie Blevins
Dallas Brown
Teresa and Ronny Bryant
Linda and Ed Buckner
Roger Burke
The Butler Family
Cactus Technology Solutions
Nancy and Jay Capra
Christian Service Center Of Abilene, Inc.
Jaye Clements
Paula Clowdus
Mari and Chris Cockerell
Cay and Steve Collins
Condley and Company, LLP
Cindy and Glenn Cook
Holly Cox
Caroline and Travis Craver
Jana and Joe Crawford
Cheryl and Rob Cunningham
Jeanette Daniels
DATROO Technologies, LLC
Mary and Alan Davis
Jody and Jerry DePriest
Dee Dolton
Mrs. Rudith Drennan
Carla Dueser
First Abilene Federal Credit Union
First Financial Bank
Corby Flanagan
Bea Ganson
Mary and Larry Gill
Shelby and Dakota Gilleland
Jean and Gary Goodnight
Terry Grosvenor
Wanda and Toney Gutierrez
Jeremy Gwinn
Andrea Harden 
Kaye Price and Joe Hawkins
Vicki and Doug Hayhurst
HEB
Hendrick Health System
Robin Hicks
Stacy and Joel Hood
Natalie and Michael Hull
Jonathan Jeter
Terry and Ronny Jordan
Traci and Ryan Kana
Tave Kelly
Kiwanis Club Of Abilene
Kiwanis Club of Greater Abilene
Gina and Mark Lewis
 Makayla and Robert Lugo 
Christy and John Macon
Pam and Tom Mann

Tip and Leck Matthews
Tamara and Jodie McGaughey
Susan and Russell McKeever
Leif Merck
Methodist Children’s Home
Elizabeth and Aaron Miller
Elaine and David Miller
Cathy and Chris Moore
 Rhailee and Jonathan Moore
Morris Dental Associates
Virginia Mosier
Evelyn and Carl Moser
Mallory Moser
Molly Moser
Matt Muehlstein
Ginger and Shon Overton
Mindy and Jason Patterson
Brenda Peak
Cynthia Pearson
Jonathan Pearson
Macon Pearson
Perry Hunter Hall, Inc.
Elizabeth and James Pierce
Caroline Pope
Quality Heating and Cooling
Queen Esther #833 Order of the Eastern Star
Valerie Quiles 
Helen and Mike Rangel
Ransted, Marissa
Rebound Sports and Physical Therapy
Reynolds Manufacturing Co.
Tom and Sharon Riley
Roberts & McGee CPA
Garner Roberts
Tyser Robertson
Rita and Raymond Robinson
Susan Robinson
Rolando Rodriguez
Lynn Roeder
Melody Roper
Donna Sanders
Risha and Rick Sanders
Hadley Scott
Suzie and Gary Shahan
Erin and Grant Seabourne
Anna and Pat Sigala
Phillip Slaydon 
Andrea Smith
Edward Smith
Faye Smith
Garrett Smith
Callie Sprowls
Michael Bob Starr and Angela Nicolini
St. Paul United Methodist Church
Beverly and Danny Stevens
Tejon Exploration Company
Tharseo Group
JoAnn Thomas
Audra Ude
United Way Of Abilene 
Wagstaff, LLP
Amber Watts
West Texas CPR & Safety Training
Jimmi B. “Chip” Whitlock, 
 Jean and Dan Williams
Joann and Darin Wilson
JoAnn and Randy Wilson
Kam Zinsser

GIFTS FROM FUNDS HELD AT THE 
COMMUNITY FOUNDATION OF ABILENE

Alford Family Donor Advised Fund
Steve Arthur Family Foundation 

John and Carolyn Beckham Endowed Donor Advised Fund
Denny Family Foundation

Eric and Katie Emerson Donor Advised Fund 

Jane and Otis Jones Donor Advised Fund
Patrick and Elyse Lewis Donor Advised Fund
Jack and Becky Rentz Donor Advised Fund

Kirk and Kristi Thaxton Family Fund
Carolyn and Richard Young Donor Advised Fund

The Day Nursery of Abilene is grateful to each and every donor! 

Staff Appreciation

Employees of the
First Quarter

Melinda Hinojosa
Cedar Street Center

Lisa Thornton
Sherry Lane Center

Adela Moreno
Orange Street Center

Krista Hill
Vine Street Center

Staff Training



“SAVE THE DATE”

DUELING PIANOS 2022

Abilene Teacher’s Federal Credit Union
AEP Texas
Steve Arthur Family Foundation
Battles Home Improvement
Ben E Keith
Cactus Technology Solutions
Condley and Company
Dian Graves Owen Foundation
First Watch Credit Union (formerly known as

First Abilene Federal Credit Union)

Greathouse Foundation

HEB
Hendrick Health System
Midway Plumbing
Molly Moser
Morris Dental Associates
Perry Hunter Hall
Melody Roper
Shelton Family Foundation
Tejon Exploration Company
Wagstaff, LLP
And we still have room for a few more!

Individual tickets will be available through the Day Nursery website by August 1st.
See the enclosed flyer or visit:

daynurseryabilene.org/dueling-pianos

Your ticket purchase promises a fun-filled time and also makes a difference one 
child at a time in our quality child care program!

Giddy up pardners!  On Tuesday, October 4th the Day Nursery of Abilene, will again 

have its annual Dueling Pianos event.  This year it will be at Potosi Live with an 

appropriately named themed as the “Wild West Round Up”.  We are grateful to our 

participating sponsors to date—
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OUR CHILD CARE CENTERS:

Administration Office
702 Cedar Street

Abilene, TX 79601
(325) 673-1110 phone

(325) 677-0235 fax

Prefer Emails?  
Help DNA save money on 
printing and postage!
If you prefer to get an email version 
of the Nursery Rhyme, please email 
daynursery@daynurseryabilene.org.
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